MOUNT SINAI CIVIC ASSOCIATION

GENERAL MEETING

April 5, 2010
Board Members Present:  John Leonard, Deirdre DuBato, Ann Becker,  Ed Stasiewicz, Joseph Militscher 
Members & Guests Present:  22
Call to order & Pledge:  8:05pm

I.
Interim President’s Report:     John Leonard


Welcome 


Explanation of tonight’s agenda



Brookhaven Clean-up, 4/17



Brookhaven Plant-In, 5/15



School Budget meeting



Recap of Heroin Meeting and Daytop presentation



Nominations for next year’s Board

II.
Corresponding Secretary’s Report:  Ann Becker



Letter from Ken LaValle regarding nominations for Senate ‘Woman of Distinction’


Brookhaven Clean-up and Plant-in

III.
Treasurer’s Report (In Absentia)


Checking     -     $11,352.45


Beautification   -   $1,159.31

IV.
Recording Secretary’s Report:    Joseph Militscher


Minutes of 3/1 meeting approved, with stipulation that proposed lighting in Heritage

Park is only for the athletic fields.
V.
Membership Secretary’s Report:     Deirdre DuBato



Background information leading up to tonight’s presentation.



Town originally approved three buildings.  The third was originally going to be North Fork



Bank, then Capital, then Commerce.
V.
Presentation:
  Proposed TD Bank building by:




Joseph P. Colucci of Bohler Engineering

                                                                                  2002 Orville Drive North







          Ronkonkoma, NY 11779







          (O) 631-738-1200







          (C)  516-978-5443







          jcolucci@bohlereng.com




Ron Matson, Project Architect of Bergmann Associates









      1040 First Avenue









       King Of Prussia, Pa 19406-1356









       610-783-1420  x822








       matson@bergmannpc.com




David Sloan, Attorney for TD Bank

Presented various views of Elevation Plans.

A.  Original plan already approved, the only changes include:

· Parking

· Larger building

· Additional plantings

· Irrigation contract for one year

B.  Major discussion regarding:

· Style of building pleasant but not in keeping with other projects

· Solar panels on flat roof


· Possible unattractive view from east

· Traffic concerns at both ingress/egress points

· Concerns regarding business hours/7 days a week

· Four drive-through lanes

Presenters offered no commitment but would take our concerns back to TD.
Since Site Plan has already been approved, application is going to Town Planning Board and they hope to have it on the Town Board Agenda within 60 days.

Adjournment:  9:30pm
Respectfully submitted,

Joseph L. Militscher, Recording Secretary 
